FELSENTHAL TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 5/15/18 4:30 PM Town Hall

A quorum being established, Mayor Newbury called the meeting to order. At roll call the following members were present: Mr. Clawson, Ms. Jones and Mr. Newbury. Mr. Eads and Mr. Holland were not present.

Mr. Clawson moved, and seconded by Mr. Newbury, to accept the minutes for the previous meeting (4-17-2018). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business

Mayor Newbury told the Council that during the month of June she would be prioritizing properties that needed to be condemned or cleaned up.

In the pasted few years the Mayor has been collecting items on the history of Felsenthal. She hopes to have a history nook in place at Town Hall. She has written a letter to Phil Roberson, to see if he could contribute anything to the nook. As of today she has not received anything from him. She has also contacted Bert Jones, through a friend that knows him. He said he would think about it.

New Business

The flags have been replaced in front of Town Hall.

We have received a letter from Mr. Towns, a citizen of Felsenthal, stating that he has bought some lots on first street and requested to be allowed to have five to eight loads of pulp wood moved from the lots. He would also need to have four to six loads of black rock and fill dirt bought in. With the loads being so heavy the Council is concerned about damage to our streets. The Mayor was concern about setting a precedent with this decision. The Council wanted to make sure that if any damage was done of any kind that it would be fixed. Mayor Newbury said she would write a policy with their concerns listed and she would ask the Towns family to sign an agreement to repair or replace any damage done to culverts, streets, or ditches.

The Mayor told the Council that a man approached her about buying the town's partial lot on 1st street. She gave him the name of the banker that is in control of the rest of the lot. He is in contact with the banker and was told to have the lot surveyed, and we will go from there.

The Financial Reports for April, 2018, were presented and examined by the Council. Mr. Newbury moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Jones. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Ms. Jones moved to adjourn the meeting, and the motion was seconded by Mr. Clawson. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.	
	 Mayor
 Recorder/Treasurer	